
 

 

20 December 2011 

 

Mr John Pierce 
Chairman 
Australian Energy Market Commission 
Level 5, 201 Elizabeth Street 
Sydney NSW 2000 
 
Via website: www.aemc.gov.au 

 

Dear John 

Consolidated Rule Request – National Electricity Amendment (Economic Regulation 
of Network Service Providers) Rule 2011 

Grid Australia made a submission to the Australian Energy Market Commission on 8 December 

2011 in response to the above Rule change proposals submitted by the Australian Energy 

Regulator (AER) and the Energy Users Rule Change Committee (EURCC).  

This supplementary submission provides advice to the Commission that Grid Australia has 

subsequently obtained from Cameron A. Moore SC and Ruth C. A. Higgins in relation to: 

 first, whether Chapter 6A of the NER is drafted in a manner that gives rise to a 

susceptibility to systemic bias in making distribution and transmission determinations 

(being the first question addressed in the Lloyd Opinion supporting the AER’s Proposed 

Rule Change); and 

 secondly, the correct characterisation of the nature of the power that would be conferred on 

the AER if the rules for WACC and forecast opex and capex included within the AER 

Proposed Rule Change were to be adopted. 

In summary the Joint Opinion finds that in relation to the first question, insofar as it deals with the 

opex and capex criteria, Chapter 6A does not give rise to systemic bias in making distribution and 

transmission determinations. 

In relation to the second question the Joint Opinion finds: 

 The proposed amendments permit the AER, in its assessment of costs, to abstract from the 

particular circumstances of the TNSP. There is tension between this proposal and s 7A of 

the NEL, which must permit a particular TNSP to recover at least its efficient costs. 
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 The amendments represents an important change in emphasis, and one which confers 

greater latitude on the AER in exercising its discretion by reference to benchmarks, as 

opposed to idiosyncrasies of the TNSP under consideration. 

 Further, the sheer latitude of the AER's discretions, and the removal of parameters and 

prescription in respect of its powers, could be productive of regulatory uncertainty. 

As noted in its previous submission, Grid Australia considers the following are important 

contextual matters that are relevant to the AEMC’s assessment of the Proposed Rule Changes: 

 The current Rules were intended to enhance regulatory certainty; 

 The current Rules are achieving their intended outcomes; and 

 The need for a stable, transparent and certain environment for major investment in network 

infrastructure has not diminished. 

Grid Australia looks forward to continuing to work with the AEMC and stakeholders through the 

Rule change process. If you require any further information, please do not hesitate to contact me 

on (08) 8404 7983. 

Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Rainer Korte 
Chairman 
Grid Australia Regulatory Managers Group 
 














































